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Hanamatsuri 

 

Hanamatsuri is a Buddhist holiday that celebrates the birth of 

Shakyamuni Buddha. His birthday is said to be April 8th. The reason 

why it is called Hanamatsuri which means “the flower festival” comes 

from the scene when Buddha was born. 

About 2,600 years ago, Shakyamuni Buddha was born as a prince in 

Kapila Castle in Northern India (present-day Nepal). His mother’s 

name was Maya. When Maya gave birth, she tried to make it to Kurijo Castle, where she was born.  

On her way from Kapila Castle to Kurijo Castle, she saw a flower garden called Lumbini Garden. Just as she arrived 

at the flower garden, Maya felt labor pains and there she gave birth to her son. On that day, April 8th, the flowers in 

Lumbini Garden were in full bloom. Because Shakyamuni Buddha was born among the many flowers, that day 

became known as the “Flower Festival” (Hanamatsuri). This is why the statue of the Baby Shakyamuni Buddha is 

surrounded by beautiful flowers. 

On Hanamatsuri, we celebrate by pouring sweet tea on the statue of Baby Shakyamuni Buddha. This tradition 

comes from the fact that when Buddha was born in Lumbini Garden, sweet nectar rain fell from the sky. 

If you look at a statue of Buddha, you will see that his right hand is pointing to the sky and his left hand is pointing 

to the earth. It is said that when the Buddha was born, he immediately walked seven steps, stopped, pointed to the 

sky with his right hand and the earth with his left hand and said, “TENJO TENGE YUIGA DOKUSON.'' If you look at the 

kanji, this means Tenjo (sky) Tenge (ground) Yui (just) ga (I) Doku (only) son (respected), or "above the sky, on the 

ground, only, I, alone, am precious." But Buddha was not trying to say, "I am the only one who is precious!" Rather, it 

is a teaching that says, “If you see the sky or the ground, there is only one individual in existence like you, me, and 

others. Every life is irreplaceable, so all lives are equally precious.'' 

Buddha taught that among the many types of life, being born as a human being is extremely rare, and among these 

human beings, it is even rarer to encounter Buddhism. While feeling that joy, let's celebrate Buddha's birthday! 

* Ah, hard to encounter, even in many lifetimes, is the decisive cause of birth, Amida's universal Vow! It is hard to 

realize, even in myriads of kalpas, pure shinjin that is true and real! If you should come to realize this practice and 

shinjin, rejoice at the conditions from the distant past that have brought it about. 



 

 

 

 

 

Last month's quiz answers 

 

There are two choices: Oyasumi and Ohayou. Which is the morning greeting? 

The answer is Ohayou. It comes from the word Hayai, which means early. 

Oyasumi is a greeting before going to bed. It comes from Yasumi, which means to rest. 

 

The next quiz 

What is the most common surname in Japan? 

Tanaka, Suzuki, Sato, Toyota 

 

 
In Gassho, 
Rev. Noritaka Imada                                               
If you need to contact Rev. Imada, you can email him at: imadabca@gmail.com 
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Join us for Sunday Service 
 

HANAMATSURI and April Shotsuki Service 

Sunday, April 14, 2024 at 10 a.m. 

 
Hanamido Decorating on Saturday, April 13, 2024 at 6 pm. 

Please donate flowers and come help decorate the Hanamido.   

Light dinner will be provided. 

 

 

FAMILY SERVICE 

Sunday, April 28, 2024 at 10 a.m. 

 
 

Services Officiated by: Rev. Noritaka Imada 

 
 

There will be a potluck luncheon following the Hanamatsuri/Shotsuki Service on 

April 14, 2024.  Following is the food assignment by last name: Main Dishes: A 

to N; Salads: O to T; Desserts: U to Z.   
Please rsvp to florinbuddhist@gmail.com.  Thank you!! 

 
**The front gates may be locked 15 minutes after the start of scheduled services and/or activities.  Thank you.  

 
In the event of a change, we will post the updates on our website, Facebook page and send out a message to our email list.    
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SAVE THE DATE!!! 

JULY 20, 2024!!! 
 

“Obon, Obon, it’s Festival Day!”  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bring your family and friends and join us to experience: 

 

Obon Odori 

Japanese Culture Exhibits and Demonstrations 

Delicious Food and Shave Ice 

 

Obon Odori Practice:  July 9-11, 16-18 at 7 pm 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

SANGHA INSIGHTS 
By Elizabeth Fujii  

 
 
     

 
Kathie Kishaba, a 16 year member of the BCF, met with me for a cup of coffee earlier this week. She told me 
about her background, her family, career, interests and the important volunteer work she does as a child 
advocate.   
 
Along with 2 sisters and 3 brothers, Kathie was raised in Chico. The family also lived in Iowa and New York for 
brief periods while her father was on sabbatical from his position as Professor of Religious Studies at Chico 
State.      
 
She met her husband of 32 years, Kelvin, when both were studying Business Management at UC Davis. They 
have two sons- Bradley (24) and Garrett (20) that both live in San Diego. Kathie and Kelvin currently reside in 
Davis.     
 
Kathie began her career at the State of California Department of Water Resources. She retired with 32 years of 
service, achieving the rank of Deputy Director. For the last 5 years, Kathie has volunteered as a Court 
Appointed Special Advocate (CASA) for children between the ages of 5-13 who have experienced abuse or 
neglect. In collaboration with child welfare professionals, educators and service providers, Kathie ensures that 
judges have the information they need to make the most well-informed decisions for each child.   
 
She starts her days with daily Zumba classes, enjoys taking trips to Texas and Arizona to visit her sisters, and 
regularly flies to San Diego to see her sons. Kathie has traveled to Mexico and made two trips to Japan. A big 
fan of Korean dramas, she hopes to make a trip to South Korea in the near future.    
 
Although we planned a brief meeting, our visit stretched out much longer. Kathie is absolutely lovely and I am 
so glad she gave us the opportunity to learn about her background and the very important work she is doing as 
a child advocate.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

  

  



 
Buddhist Church of Florin 

Governing Board Meeting Highlights 

March 14, 2024 

1. Each month a different toban Group provides greeters for the services that month.  It’s a great way for 

everyone to get to know each other. Group 1 will provide greeters for March services. Please be generous 

with your time when your Group Director-at-Large contacts you. And if you want to volunteer, contact 

your toban Group Director-at-Large. Group 1: Tyson Fong (tysonfong11@gmail.com, Elizabeth Fujii 

(eefujii@gmail.com). Group 2: Joy Okamoto (jokamoto64@hotmail.com), Peggy Okabayashi 

(sachieokaba@gmail.com). Group 3: Jan Takeuchi (jktakeuchi51@gmail.com), Walter Menda 

(wmenda@pacbell.net). Don’t know your Group?  Contact Margie Sunahara (mjsunahara@att.net). 

2. Our BCF website development committee is moving quickly along to update the website and its 

infrastructure. Thanks to Tyson Fong, Jan Takeuchi, Gary Takeuchi, and Jonathan Okamoto. Jonathan 

generously offered hosting services and will donate the cost of domain registration. Our domain name will 

change from FlorinBuddhist.org to BuddhistChurchofFlorin.org. More to follow as the process continues. 

3. Help is needed to gather information for the website. Affiliate organizations (Sacramento Kendo, Kyudo 

Kai, BWA, Dharma School, Jr YBA, athletic groups, etc.) are asked to provide a contact person who will 

be responsible for providing affiliate information and regular future updates to the website. If you belong to 

an affiliate organization, contact your board members to volunteer. 

4. The gym floor is scheduled to be resurfaced on March 18. The gym will be closed for at least the following 

two weeks to allow the floor to dry. 

5. BCF is hosting the district-wide Chicken Throwdown event. Temples in the district compete over who 

makes the best teriyaki chicken! It’s a fun and tasty event!  We need a coordinator. If you are interested, or 

would just like to help in anyway, please contact Eric Fujii (efujii52@gmail.com). 

6. The National Council meeting was held at the Sacramento Betsuin February 23-25.  Many compliments 

were received about how smoothly everything went and on all aspects of the conference from transportation 

to food to temple services.  BCF was responsible for Saturday morning breakfast as well as the evening 

hospitality suite. Massive thanks to all those volunteers from BCF that made the event a huge success. 

7. AEDs have been received. Installation sites are being finalized in the gym and hondo hallway or kitchen. 

8. The time capsule was buried and the Board has decided that it should be opened at the 125th Anniversary of 

the BCF in 2044. 
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A big thank you to everyone who took time out of their busy lives and to help with the Annual Loco Moco 

Fried Rice Breakfast. Special thanks to Eric and Elizabeth Fujii who without hesitation, chairs this BCF 

fundraiser every year. They will be the first to say, “we have a great crew!” Thank you to all of you. Also, thank 

you to everyone who purchased a breakfast or two…maybe many more! Without your support, this would not 

have been a successful event.  

  



 
 

 

  



 

  



 
  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  



 

 


